Head Teacher’s Report
Wednesday 18th April 2018
Roll & Staff Up-date
We have one new family into school – one child in P5 and one in nursery.  We have 4 new starts in the nursery.
Mrs Burslem and Mrs Poole have both left the nursery and we are currently advertising for additional staff.

A new PSA Mrs Mitchell will start on Monday and work 4 days.

This term’s Visiting Specialists are:- 
Mrs Minto on Tuesday

Mrs Lusher on Wednesday

Mrs Henderson, Mrs McLelland & Mrs McGillvary on Thursday.

We will have Kodaly on a Friday for the younger classes including nursery.

P6 & P7 will continue to have French on alternate weeks from Mr Smith from the Academy on Friday mornings.
We have Miss Morland , a MA4 student in P2 for 4 weeks.
School / Nursery Events
We had a very successful production of Shakespeare Rocks with P5-7 before the Easter break.  Well done to everyone involved and all the hard work that was put in.
The Easter Assembly for led by Primary 3 and was very well attended.

The children produced some wonderful Easter Egg creations which were very difficult for Mrs Burslem & Mrs Hay to judge.
On the 9th March we had a Chinese Dance teacher in school for the day and all classes were able to participate. The teacher also brought in some costumes for the children to try on and see.

The class assemblies last term were very successful and well attended.  The children always enjoy sharing with the other classes and their having their parents in was extra special.

Nursery had a trip to the Science Centre for each group in March and had a wonderful time learning about science and trying out all the experiments.
Primary 7 had 4 teams in this year for the Rotary Quiz.  Thank you to all the parents who transported and stayed to support the children.  Pitmedden Team 1 were very successful on the night and are going forward to the next round this Saturday at Meldrum Academy.

Primary 7 had their Democracy Assembly at the end of term and all classes were able to vote for one of their parties.  It was a very successful project and the winning party will share their manifesto and try to fulfil some of their pledges.
We had presentations for Mrs Burlsem and Mrs Hay’s retirements at the end of term and for Mrs Poole leaving.  Mrs Forbes also had a presentation as she left at the time of the snow closures so we invited her back.
We have just had our new shed for the allotment installed. It is really sturdy and has an overhang for the children to sit in to get some shade or cover from drizzle. Benches are also fitted to go in this area.
Upcoming events
Tomorrow we will have our assessment for our Rights Respecting Silver Award. This is being led by Miss Dawson and the Rights group.

P6/7 have a trip to Edinburgh next Tuesday to visit the Scottish Parliament and the Museum.

Children’s Reports will be coming out to all parent/carers on Thursday 26th April. Open Evening will be Thursday 3rd May 6-7 pm.  Requested appointments will be available earlier that evening.

Dress as you please day on Friday 4th May is to collect chocolate for the Duck Race tombola.

Wednesday 9th May P6 have a languages day at Meldrum Academy.

Primary 1 first induction meeting will take place on Tuesday 15th May at 6-7 pm in Primary 7 classroom.
